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ELECTRONIC     BANKING

We are now set up with the Credit

Union as well as the Bank of

Montreal and Scotia Bank. which

allows you to pay on your accounts via

telephone and/or internet banking.  If

you have any questions as to the set

up please give the office a call.

IT’S TIME TO SAY THANK

YOU TO OUR

VOLUNTEERS!!!

On April 26  the Town of Reidvilleth

will be holding its annual Volunteer

Appreciation Evening to honor the

town’s many, many volunteers.

Invitations will be circulated shortly

for our avid volunteers - however the

dance/social which will start at about

9:30 pm is open to all!

Please don’t hesitate as you attend

functions in the Community Hall, or if

you see any of our volunteers in the

town, to say “Thank you - your time

is much appreciated!”

NEW TOWN PLAN

The town of Reidville is in the process

of implementing a new town plan.

Soon there will be a public meeting -

while you are waiting for the date of

the public meeting, maps are available

for viewing in the town office.

SNOWMOBILE RUN!

The Reidville Come Home Year

Committee will be holding a Fund-

raising snowmobile run on March 15th

starting at 10 am - then it’s to the Fire

Hall for Soup & Sandwiches!

For more information or for sponsor

sheets, please contact Bruce Curlew,

635-5579; Gerry Rumbolt 635-3619,

Dave Reid 635-3272 or Owen Pittman

at 635-2570.

SAFETY CONCERN

Debbie & Oscar Hiscock (2

Community Square) would like to

remind snowmobilers that they have a

fire pit in their yard which is partially

covered in snow.  They have stated

that they are concerned that someone

could get hurt should they hit it -

PLEASE USE CAUTION when

riding snowmobile in this area.  They

have the piece of equipment marked

with a red marker ...  please proceed

with caution.  Thank you.

GARBAGE & SNOW

CLEARING

Please place your garbage in large

bags and tie them up.  Small shopping

bags and untied bags takes up a lot of

time for the maintenance man and may

be left behind. 

We would also appreciate if you

would please keep the snow cleared

from your garbage boxes. 

BOTTLE DRIVE

The firemen collected recyclables door

to door in January and are hoping to

repeat this fundraiser in May. If anyone

would like their recyclables picked up

before that time, please call either fire

department member - they would only

be too happy to help you.

FIRE DEPT SELLING

TICKETS

The Reidville Fire Dept are selling

tickets on a $100.00 bill. All funds go

toward the New Fire Truck. 

You may purchase your tickets at the

Council Office. 

The Lucky Winner of the first $100.00

50/50 ticket draw was Isaiah Simms.

EASTER PARTY!

The Reidville Recreation Committee

will be holding a

C o m m u n i ty E as t e r

Party for all our young

p e o p l e  a t  t h e

Community Hall on

March 15th from 1-4

pm.  There will be

prizes for best Easter hat/bonnet and

lots of games and fun!

This event is free of charge - only

laughter required!

For more information, please contact

Terri-Lynn Curlew at 635-7961 or

Bonnie Reid at 635-3462.

RCHYC 2009 Tickets

Tickets are now available on a beautiful

hand-crafted crochet quilt and matching

pillows.  For tickets or more

information, please contact the council

office from 9 am to 3 pm daily - or

speak to any member of the Reidville

Come Home Year Committee.  Thank

you.

WELLNESS FOR LIFE

“Wellness for Life”group are holding

weekly information session at the

Community Hall Wednesdays from

10:30 am to 11:30 am.  

This event is open to all adults who are

interested in learning about health

issues, low impact exercise, eating right

and many issues affecting our everyday

living.  

4  ANNUAL DEER LAKETH

REGIONAL BUSINESS

SHOWCASE

The Deer Lake Chamber of Commerce

will be holding their 4  Annual Deerth

Lake regional Business Showcase at the

Hodder Memorial Recreation Complex

on M ay 2nd-3rd.  Fo r more
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information, please call Susan at 635-

3260.

REIDVILLE COME HOME

YEAR COMMITTEE

(RCHYC)

Any person who would like to

volunteer to help out during the Come

Home Year fund-raisers or the Come

Home year Events on July 10-16, 2009,

please send in or drop off at the council

office the completed form that was

included in your information package -

or you can access a new form from the

town’s web site at http://reidville-nl.ca

The Come Home Year Committee is

trying to compile a list of volunteers

that are willing to help out ... the

sooner we receive a good list of

volunteers, the easier it will be to plan

each of the events.

We look forward to working with you -

and see you at this very memorable

occasion in our town’s history.

COME HOME FLEA MARKET

The Reidville Come Home Year

Committee are hoping to have a  giant

flea market/afternoon tea in the

Reidville Community Hall in the coming

months.  If you have items that you

would like to donate to this worthy

cause, please hold on to them and we

will advise you of a drop off centre

once the date is set. Thank you.

BINGO
The next scheduled prize bingo at the

Community Hall is set for Tuesday,

March 18   Doors are scheduled toth

open around 7 pm.

NOTE: At every bingo in Reidville, if

you bring an item for the Food Bank,

you will receive “one” free winner take

all.  Only one free winner take all per

person.

The Recreation committee is seeking

help - they are kindly asking residents

for donations (cash or prizes) in order

to  o rganize the  p r i z e  B ingo

successfully.  

If you have a prize  to donate please

contact Rose Marie Young at 635-

5297, Ida Pinksen at 635-3345 or

Bonnie Reid at 635-3462, or you may

drop it off at the council office.

Thank you goes out to Wanda Reid &

Linda Temple who donated two items

for the ticket draw at the last bingo -

their items (cookies & a craft) netted

the fundraiser $55.00. 

TOY PRIZE BINGO:

The Reidville Recreation Committee

Inc. Will be holding a Toy Prize Bingo

at the Community Hall, Saturday April

19  starting at 2 pm (doors openingth

about 1 pm).  Anyone interested in

donating new toys to this event can

contact any member of the Reidville

Recreation Committee.

If You bring in a non-perishable food

item, you will receive a free “winner

take all”!

For more information, please contact

either member listed above or contact

Terri-Lynn Curlew at 635-7961.

LASAGNA & CHILLI

SUPPER

The Reidville Come Home Year

Committee would like to sincerely,

sincerely than k al l  residen ts,

committee members and volunteers

for helping make our first ever Supper

Meal a huge success.  We served

about 240 suppers of lasagna and chilli

- and a great time was had by all! 

Again, thank you to all!

HALL CONCERNS

Reminder: Our Community Hall is a

licenced establishment.  No person(s)

is permitted to bring into this building

any alcoholic beverages.  The only

alcohol permitted in this building is

that which is purchased there.  Thank

you for your cooperation.

BARTENDERS

Any individual wishing to bar tend at

Community functions are asked to

register their name with either Terri-

Lynn Curlew (635-7961), Bonnie Reid

(635-3462) or Rosemarie Young

(635-5297).  Thank you.

 SPECIAL 

GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date Name        Age

Feb 23 Tyler Stagg               4

Mar 11 Patricia Pearce ?

Mar 13 Skye Burden             16

Mar 15 Alice Reid                          ?

Apr 6 Willie Reid                     60

Apr 14 Marlene Curlew                 ?

Anniversaries:

Date       Name                         

Years

Mar 19 Leonard & Elizabeth

Hiscock                            54

Mar 22 Gordon & Marjorie

Oxford                              52

Mar 30 Jody & Marlene Janes       12

Apr 9 Geraldine & Winston

Janes                                

42

Apr 12 Wayne & Belinda 

Stuckless             28

C O R R E C T IO N : In  the last

newsletter, it stated that Gerry &

Carol Anna Dobbin celebrated their

“56 ” Wedding Anniversary.  Thisth

should have been “46" - Happy

Anniversary Gerry & Carolanna!

RECYCLING

T he R eidvi l l e  Vo lun teer Fire

Department along with the Reidville

Recreation Committee will be “sharing”

all recycling proceeds from the town in

coming months.   

If you have recycling you would like to

contribute, you can either place it

beside your garbage box on garbage

day or drop it off to the Depot in Deer

Lake and tell the staff it is for the

“Reidville Volunteer Fire Dept”.  Thank

you for your support.

PERMIT  COST

The cost of all Permits have increased

to the following:

Commercial:                     $200.00

per building

New House:                      $100.00

House Extension:                $50.00

Accessary Buildings:            $25.00

General Repairs:                      $10.00

There is No Charge for a General

Repairs permit for Seniors.

Please Note: All taxes for prior years

must be paid in full before a permit will

be issued.

TAX COLLECTION

As of Tuesday, March 11th, the town’s

collection rate for the current year

(2008) stands at 66.17%. Compared

with the same time last year, the town’s

collection rate is up  from 64.57%

Council would like to sincerely thank

residents who have been diligent with

the payment of their account.

T o  t h o s e

r e s i d e n t s  i n

arrears and not

h o n o r i n g

a g r e e m e n t s ,

please note that

p l a n s  a r e

underway to proceed with further

action. The town is in the process of

auctioning off arrears accounts again

to ensure that collections remain up

to date.  Also water disconnection

notices will be delivered

in the coming weeks.

EMERGENCY

NUMBERS

Doctor on Call...........1-800-261-0741

Fire Alarm............................635-5600

RCMP..................................635-2173

Ambulance...........................635-3020

NF Power...................1-800-474-5711

Council Office......................635-5232

                                     Fax: 635-4498

Thought for today as quoted from

Aristotle: Happiness depends

upon ourselves...
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